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  BROAD SQUARE PRIMARY SCHOOL 

                                     BROAD SQUARE 
LIVERPOOL 

L11 1BS 
          TELEPHONE No. 0151 226 1117 

 Website: www.broadsquareprimary.co.uk 
 Email: office@broadsquare.liverpool.sch.uk 

 
     Headteacher:  Mrs. Charlotte Foden 
 

Dear parents and carers,  
 

Overall attendance 93% 

Early Years winning class RD with 91.3% attendance 

Years 1&2 winning class Class 1H 99.2% 

Years 3&4 winning class Class 4P 97.2% 

Years 5&6 winning class Class 6I 94.4% 

 
Another week has gone by so quickly, I say to the children that ‘time flies when you are having fun 
and keeping busy’ and our children definitely are.  They are working so hard and producing work 
that you will all be proud of.  There are lots of photographs of what our children get up to on our 
Twitter (X) @Broad_Square.  Our school calendar on the website gives the dates of key events this 
term; please call the school office if you are ever unsure as I know how busy this time of year can be.   
 
Attendance 
 
We are starting to see an improvement in attendance and we thank you for your support in getting 
your children to school every day.  If you need any further information or support regarding 
attendance, please speak to Mr Singleton.     
 
Children in Need 
 
Last Friday the children enjoyed our Children in Need assault course.  There are lots of photographs 
on our school twitter account (X).  Our children raised an amazing £2253.  As always thank you for 
your amazing support.    
 
Christmas Movie night  
 
As part of our school fundraising, we will be holding a Christmas Movie Night on Wednesday 13th 
December.  Mrs Baldwin is organising this and will be sending out additional information about this 
soon.   
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Mobile phones 
 
Only children in year 6 who walk home alone should bring their mobile phones into 
school.  They then will be locked away in the school office.  Any phones that come into 

school are done so at your own risk and the school is not responsible for any loss or damage.   
 
Key Christmas Dates 
 
Monday 18th December - Nursery Christmas performance @9:15am 
Tuesday 19th December - 9:30am Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 Christmas performance 1 (year 2 and class 1K 
parents), 2:30pm performance 2 (Reception and class 1H parents) 
Wednesday 20th December - Christmas dinner 
Wednesday 20th December - 2:30pm Year 3 & 4 Christmas performance 1 (year 3 parents) 
Thursday 21st December @9:30am – Year 3& 4 Christmas performance 2 (year 4 parents) 
Thursday 21st December@ 2:30pm – Year 5 & 6 Christmas performance (year 5 & 6 parents) 
Friday 22nd December - Party Day (own clothes)- £1 donation, finish @1:30pm 
(More information and tickets will be sent out closer to the time) 
 
Thank you 
 

Mrs C Foden 

 
Headteacher 


